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To  contact committee members,  direct email enquires to Appropriate Committee Member at  

www.subaru4wd.asn.au 

TO RESPECT COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRIVACY, PLEASE DO NOT CONTACT THEM 

 BY PHONE OR SOCIAL MEDIA AFTER 9 PM, UNLESS BY PRIOR ARRANGEMENT   

—————————————————————————————————————————-                                       

Closing date for Bullsheet material 

The closing date for all entries and advertisements into the Bullsheet is the 20th of each month, to ensure 

that the magazine is collated and dispatched on time for your viewing prior to the next meeting.  

Your co-operation in this matter is greatly appreciated.  

Email Articles to  Editor at www.subaru4wd.asn.au 

Published by the Subaru 4WD Club of South Australia Inc. Edited by Bruce Mitchell The views expressed in 

this publication are not necessarily those of the Editor or the Publisher. Copyright remains the responsibility 

of the author 

SUBARU 4WD CLUB OF SOUTH AUSTRALIA INC 

 www.subaru4wd.asn.au                                                                                         
abn  484 983  112 

 Please direct email enquiries via Contact at www.subaru4wd.asn.au  

   Mail  c/o 23 Yulinda Tce, Para Hills  SA  5096 

     Telephone  Enquiries : 0457 569 817,  82635384 or  8296 4535                                           

Meetings are  held on the first Friday of each month unless otherwise stipulated.  

THE MEETING LOCATION AND DIRECTIONS ARE  ON PAGE 4                         

 

NOTE ; No  Meeting  or Bullsheet  in January                                                                                 
Inside Front Cover Photo, Cape LeGrande Beach, WA. Courtesy R & B Yardley    Cover Photos, P.Strazds                            

Member of Four Wheel Drive  

South Australia 

https://

www.4wdsa.asn.au/?

page=home 

https://4wda.com.au/ 

                                           

Affiliated with Four 

Wheel Drive 

Australia 

https://4wda.com.au/ 
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Spreading Bullsheet 
 

G’day to you all out there in Subaru land, 

July brings the cold weather and a close to the 2022-2023 

Club year. I would like to thank this year’s Committee for 

the marvellous job they have performed in administering the 

club over the past 12 months. 

Also, I would like to thank those who sent in trophy nomina-

tion forms for those who deserve recognition in their efforts 

this year, good or bad. The nominations make the selection 

process much easier for the committee.  

There have been a few Committee nominations received, we 

need more, these can be handed in on the day or given ver-

bally at the AGM. 

Speaking of the AGM the Club will be providing Pizza and 

Drinks (soft drink, mid strength beers, wine) after the AGM 

as a celebration of the year that was.  

The Club is always after new committee members so please 

consider a role for yourself helping to administer the running 

of the club, put your hand up or ask someone to nominate 

you.  

There is a good mix of trips further in the magazine, some 

day trips some weekenders, please get your name on a trip 

and support the efforts of those running the events. 

Peake was a resounding success again with a strong turn out 

and plenty of fun had amongst the sand hills. The Subicana 

was run, and some excellent effort put in, and some very or-

dinary efforts put in also to in the driving challenges. Come 

to the July meeting and find out more about an excellent 

trip.  

There will be a club raffle announced soon also for an excel-

lent prize, please help to sell tickets to family, friends and 

workmates to raise some club funds.  

Anyways, enough from me for now, See you along the track 

or even better at the July meeting,  

Cheers     Shinksy.  



 3 

 

 

 

Editors Report 
Hi Everyone,                                                                                                  

The time has come , after 6 years, yes SIX years. I have decided to give 

the keyboard a rest and retire . I would like to thank the Club for giving 

me this opportunity to expand my knowledge and learn the foibles of       

Publisher. Cut, paste, paste and cut are just part of the job. 

It was a steep learning curve and sometimes it’s been a struggle getting 

content, and on time, but I managed to get 66 issues out, usually on time, 

and sometimes with the assistance of two emails. 

Thanks to the critics, I welcomed your input, especially Peter Strazds ! 

 In this issue is an article on Mt. Chambers Gorge. I remember it from the 

1970’s when access wasn’t restricted. It really is worth time to take a visit. 

Thanks mainly to Peter Strazds, in lieu of an article there is a wonderful 

gallery of photo’s from the recent Peake weekend. There was a very good 

turn up and it is good to see all ages enjoying them selves. 

Thanks to Paul Kinnear and his helpers for organising the activities. 

The Gymkhana was a lot of fun , with many variations of how to com-

plete the course in a Safe Controlled Environment on Private Property. 

There were the quick ones, two wheel drive, first timers, one competed 

successfully in reverse, slow cautious attempts and we also had two young 

learners who did very well. 

Partners can learn to drive a 4WD so they can share the driving and be 

prepared to drive in case of an emergency. 

Our Sponsor, Eblen Subaru are having a Christmas in July Promotion,   

helping Backs Pack 4 SA Kids. Check page 32 for all the info.                  

The August Meeting will be held in Eblens Showroom at 7.00 PM Sharp 

Thanks to the contributors in this edition and for the assistance over the 

past 6 years. Bruce Mitchell,  Editor                                                                                        

The Next Committee Meeting will be held at  in July 2023                                   

Location & Date will be decided after the July AGM                                                        

Please arrive for a 7.30pm SHARP , START.            BYO Supper to share 
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The next General Meeting  of  the Subaru 4WD Club Of  SA INC   

     will be held on Friday July 7th, 2023 at 7.30pm ,               

followed by the AGM                                                                                                         
Pizza and Drinks (soft drink, mid strength beers & wine) will be served 

after the AGM                                

as a celebration of the year that was.    

Vietnam Veterans Federation Clubrooms, 
The Yerbury Centre, Unit 1, 31/39 Norfolk Rd, Marion SA , 

at the REAR of the property on the ON THE RIGHT,  

adjacent to the Marion RSL 

Fielders Products Showroom is on the northern corner of Marion Rd. and Norfolk Rd. 

Turn into Norfolk Rd & past Township Rd., on the Right ,is a park,  

THE VIETNAM VETERANS  

FEDERATION  CLUBROOMS ,      

MARION 
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MINUTES OF GENERAL MEETING 

HELD AT VIETNAM VETERANS CLUB ROOMS  

Friday 2nd June 2023 

MEETING COMMENCED    7:35pm 

Meeting chaired by Debbie Clements who went through the raffle prizes.   

Welcome everyone   

VISITOR  

APOLOGIES  

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING were read 

Accepted by Peter Strazds           Seconded Richard Temple                          all in favour 

SECRETARY 

Received nomination forms from two members, please send in your forms ASAP, 

plus Committee nominations.  Forms available to complete today. 

Vietnam Veterans Association will provide receipts to Treasurer. 

Thank you sent to Monroe’s Chris Ellis; photos sent to him by Peter Strazds  

TREASURERS REPORT  

Accepted Robin Clayton                          seconded    Richard Temple    all in favour    

MEMBERSHIP  40 paid up members 5 life members 

New Club sticker when Club fees are paid 

EDITOR 

Trip Leaders, check details of trip in Bullsheet 

Send stuff, input by Members as it is a Club magazine. 

PROPERTIES   

Debbie has generator  

Two new blue pinup boards to be put in properties shed.   

4WD ASSOCIATION 

Committee has been looking at driver training, new person who will drive it along. 

Beach survey no info as yet. 
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. 

         MINUTES OF GENERAL MEETING cont                          

 4WD ASSOCIATION cont 

Remote first aid course mid to late October preference one or two from each club. 

NRAU annual meeting with Department – who are now responsible for pastoral land. 

Leaseholder land must be applied to leaseholder. 

Work on Simpson track – looking for volunteers to assist rangers. 

Flinders Ranges Park with 600m fossils now open. 

Department looking at volunteer access to Parks. 

Robe & Beachport area ongoing problem. 

South Flinders training for Clubs 

Trainer wants help and progress. 

COMING TRIPS 

Old Tailem town 12:00 24th June. Tour $28. Ghost Tour $46 book online 

Peake June long weekend, 9 -12 June 2023 

Willow Springs, 8 – 11 September 2023 

Dutchman’s Stern May, June, September 

Mt Remarkable August 

Yankalilla – 30 vehicles our club 15 vehicles, another Club will join. October 2nd Sunday 

Eblens August meeting 

VOLUNTEER ,   Not in attendance 

WEB  ,    Updating required 

GENERAL BUSINESS 

Christmas lunch will be organised. 

Trip Report 

Richard Temple Dutchman’s Stern 

RAFFLE PRIZES DRAWN  

MEETING CLOSED 8:26pm              
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July 2023 

Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat Sun 

    30 
Dutchmans 

Sturn 

1    

Dutchmans 

Sturn 

2    

Dutchmans 

Sturn 

3    

Dutchmans 

Sturn 

4 5 6 7 
Club     

Meeting 
A.G.M    

8     

Bruce 

Mitchell 

9 

10   

Sarha   

Wilson 

11 12  

Marcia 

Hannaford 

13 14 15   

Cyrus     

De Jong 

16 

17 18 19 20 21                   

Isabel 

Ewins    
Committee 

Meeting T.B.C. 

22 23 

24 25 26 27  

Timmy 

Turner 

28 29 30 

31       
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August 2023 

Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat Sun 

 1 2        

Peter 

Strazds 

3 4        

Club     

Meeting  

AT Eblens 

Showroom 

5 6            

Molly   

Corby 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

14 15 16 17 18   

Mambray 

Creek. 
19 

Mambray 

Creek. 

20 

Mambray 

Creek. 

21 

Mambray 

Creek. 

22   

Sandra 

Salaman 

23 24     

Jonathon 

Turner, 

Olivia 

Hughes 

25        

Paul   

Ewins   
Committee 

Meeting   

T.B.C. 

26 27 

28   

Peter 

Downer 

29 30 31    
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 Celebrating 21 Years of Club Members        

Volunteering  in our wonderful National and                

Conservation Parks.                                          

The Port will help warm up those coming   

winter nights at home, or around the campfire. 

Supplied by local Fleurieu Winery, Horndale, 

it’s great on the nose and  better on the palate  

                            Only $15 a bottle 

      Place your orders with  Paul Shinks on       

0427 237 455 and collect them at a Club Meeting. 

Why is it called 

Battery Track 

Port  ?? 

Ask Paul at a 

Club  Meeting  
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A Chain Reaction 

Did you know that calf, knee and hip issues can be a sign that there are imbalances 

in the structures below? Sometimes we don’t always associate problems from the 

knees up with a foot problem, but without a strong foundation, the body will com-

pensate. 

 

So if your feet aren’t functioning well, your legs and associated muscles will have to 

work that bit harder to keep you balanced. This can lead to things like knee pain 

and tight calves. 

 

What do you think happens then if your legs aren’t balanced? Your hips and back 

will start to compensate further up the chain. This can lead to problems like sciati-

ca, back and hip issues. 

 

Thinking logically forward again, if your back and associated muscles are not in 

balance, you can have shoulder and neck issues and headaches. 

 

This is why it’s so important that your body has a strong and stable foundation, so 

all the structures that sit further up the chain can also remain balanced and     

functioning in harmony with each other.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

Re-Printed from “Foot & Leg Centre” News Email  

Just like a Club, we need a full Committee of dedicated people to share the load 
and make it easier for the other committee members to provide a great program  

for the Club Members. 
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Dreamtime Camping at 

Mount Chambers Gorge 

 

 

 
We hope you enjoy this write-up by Ricko from Australia ReDiscovered. Ricko has a 
huge passion for the country, and stories of Australian history came to be, and hopes he 

inspires Aussies to go out on an adventure and rediscover some great Australian histo-

ry – whatever form it comes in.  

The indigenous spirit is alive and well in Northern Flinders Ranges 

In my job, I am fortunate enough to camp in some pretty special places. But 

when I think of places steeped in Indigenous culture, the campgrounds at Mount 

Chambers Gorge in the northern Flinders region of South Australia are always 

near the top of my list.  

The campgrounds alone are spectacle enough, particularly the drive in through 

the usually dry creek bed. However, once you make into the open gorge you are 

greeted with a rusty red rock backdrop, level ground and huge shady eucalypts 

that have no doubt seen countless corroborees, campfires and explorers over the 

centuries. It is truly breathtaking, especially 

around sunset.  

                                                                                                                             

 Mount Chambers Gorge is around 60km northeast 

of the town of Blinman and 80 km south of Arka-

roola Village. The track in can be a bit rough at 

times, so you’ll need a 4WD to safely access its un-

matched beauty  

If towing, a caravan or camper trailer designed for 

off-road use is necessary. Whatever vehicle you 

take, you’ll want to make sure its insurance covers 

you this far off the beaten track just in case something goes wrong in this very 

remote region of outback South Australia. Once there, you will find little in the 

way of facilities (and by little, we mean nothing), so you will need to be prepared 

to be entirely self-sufficient, and of course, leave nothing but footprints behind.   
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              Mount Chambers Gorge cont  
 

For those wishing to expe-

rience everything the gorge 

has to offer, you had better 

pack your walking boots! 

A walk down the gorge will 

lead you to a smaller off-

shoot to the west, where 

those with the patience to 

search will find a special 

little valley that is loaded with incredible indigenous etchings that are said to 

date back over 40,000 years!  

 

                                                                                                                                     

The simple shapes and lines in each etch-

ing depict things like traditional initia-

tion ceremonies, animals and campsites, 

and were seen as a form of communica-

tion for the nomadic Adnyamathanha 

people who called the region home. If 

you’re like me and appreciate the more 

recent history of the area, you’d be inter-

ested to learn that Captain Frome was 

the first European to see the area in 1843 

(after whom Lake Frome is named). 

However, it was the intrepid Scotsman, 

John McDoull Stuart, who gave the place 

its name of Mount Chambers Gorge, 

naming it after his financial backers, the 

Chambers brothers. Stuart of course was 

the man who ventured from south to the 

north of the continent, and lived to tell 

the tale, unlike his contemporaries,  
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         Mount Chambers Gorge cont  

 
Burke and Wills, with whom he was racing to be the first to complete the jour-

ney. Burke and Wills may have beaten old Stuart, but Stuart lived to tell the 

tale. 

Best of all however, is that the campsites at Chamber Gorge are free, for all to 

enjoy, and in fact it is one of just a handful of free campsites in the Flinders 

Ranges!   

Useful Information For The Area: 

• Great walking tracks and incredible indigenous history 

• 4X4 access pnly 

• No facilities – be prepared and fully self sufficient 

• No phone service 
No water available 

Re Printed from Australia ReDiscovered  
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 COMING            TRIPS  
THE AUGUST VOLUNTEERING TRIP                                   

Is At Mambray Creek,                                                                       

Mt Remarkable                                                   

Dates : AUGUST 18th to 21st                                                

Where : Via Highway 1, past Pt Pirie 

Trip Leader ;  Paul Shinks : Mob 0427 237 455 

Trip Sheets ;  Names must be on the trip sheet when  

                       attending any Club trip 

Meet : In the Red Gums group camping area Friday night and 

then on Saturday we drive into the park proper to work until we 

go and set up camp and then start happy hour until late.  

There will be lots of walking and work, so you must bring sturdy walking 

boots and bring your favorite strong work gloves if you have those. 

You will need a quick prep lunch. We will be with the cars all day.  

You must be self sufficient Saturday night, there are no facilities out there. 

Be ready for some hard Yacka. 

Make sure you bring fire wood to share  

BYO Shelter, Food, Drinks Water, Very Warm Sleeping & Clothing Gear, 

Strong Boots, Hat, Long Sleeves, Sun Protection  

Photo, Courtesy R,Tink 



 15 

 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

COMING            TRIPS  
 WILLOW SPRINGS TRIP   

Dates : September 8 th to 11th 

Where : via  Quorn to Willow Springs 

Trip Leader : Paul Kinnear :Mob 0438 275 766 

Trip Sheets :  Names must be on the trip sheet, when  attending 

any Club trip                           

Meet : At Willow Springs, Friday unless you advised Paul       

otherwise.  You can stay 2– 4 days                                         

Bookings Close Friday 24th August                                                  

Camping :In a bush camp, with toilet, no power  & close to the 

Station Homestead which has hot showers & toilets. 

Costs,  Two persons per Site : $ 30 a night.  More than 2 per site, 

$8 each extra per night. Costs to be Confirmed                 

           Skytrek   $65             

B.Y.O : Camper Trailer or Tent, Food, Drinks, Bedding,          

Recovery Gear, including Gloves, Snatch Strap, Shackles,   

Shovel , Air Compressor, Tyre Deflator. 

Proposed Activities :Subject to change 

Friday : Afternoon, Moralana Scenic Drive 

Saturday : Blinman ,bakery, mine tour, hotel, historic town 

Sunday  : Skytrek 

Monday : Chill , walking , do your own thing 

 
Photo Re– Printed from Willow Springs website 
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COMING            TRIPS  
SEPTEMBER VOLUNTEERING TRIP   

       Is At Dutchmans Stern Conservation Park 

Dates : SEPTEMBER 22nd to 25th 

Where : via  Quorn 

Trip Leader : Paul Shinks :Mob 0427 237 455 

Trip Sheets ;  Names must be on the trip sheet when  

                       attending any Club trip                           

Meet : At Park, Friday unless advised otherwise by Paul S                                                              

Accommodation,  in refurbished Station Homestead & Shearers 

Quarters, with hot showers, toilets, kitchen & Beds 

 

B.Y.O Food, Drinks, Bedding, Gloves, strong Walking Boots, 

Sun protection, Long Sleeves, Hat 

Tasks MAY include, attacking Boxthorn & Wheel Cactus, and 

other activities as specified by the Ranger.                                

Activities available to suit all abilities and skills. 

                  

Rewards : Great company, food, scenery and the satisfaction  of     

helping our underfunded Park Rangers.                

Photo, Courtesy B. Mitchell 
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COMING            TRIPS  
 

  YANKALILLA TRAILS TRIP 

Date : OCTOBER 8th 

Where : Yankalilla to Cape Jervois via Private and Public 

tracks and land. 

Trip Leader ; Tim Paul   Mob: 0403 533 445 

Trip Sheets ;  Names must be on the Trip Sheet a by the October 

Meeting , so Tim can confirm our vehicle allocation.                          

Meet ; at Yankalilla at 9.00am for a 9.30am start 

Details :  Groups of about 10 head off at regular intervals, each with 

their own leader.  It encompasses tracks on public and private land, with 

easy to moderate 4wding.There are some great views to be had, with 

access on otherwise inaccessible areas. The local Lions club is looking to 

organize a barbeque lunch at $10 per head (is optional). 

Finishes at Cape Jervis at around 3.00 to 3.30pm. 

There is a fee of $30 per car. This is a Lions Club Fundraiser 

We have an allocation for the club of up to 15 cars. 

 

B.Y.O  Chairs, Recovery Gear, Food (if not buying lunch), Drinks, 

strong Walking Boots, Sun or rain protection,  Hat 
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COMING            TRIPS  
     Adelaide 4WD and Adventure Show    

Dates : October  27th to 29th                                                

Where : Wayville Showgrounds 

Trip Leader :  Paul Kinnear Mob  

0438 275 766 

Trip Sheets ;  Names must be on the trip sheet when  

                       attending any Club trip. 

Volunteers and display ideas needed to help promote the Club 

and “Person” the stand. We may a have car on the stand, which 

could help draw attention to our activities. 

Contact Paul with ideas and for further information 

Photos, Courtesy B. Mitchell 
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  COMING            TRIPS  

THE NOVEMBER VOLUNTEERING TRIP                                   

Is At Mambray Creek,                                                                       

Mt Remarkable                                                   

Dates : NOVEMBER 3rd to 6th                                              

Where : Via Highway 1, past Pt Pirie 

Trip Leader ;  Paul Shinks : Mob 0427 237 455 

Trip Sheets ;  Names must be on the trip sheet when 

                       attending any Club trip 

Meet : In the Red Gums group camping area Friday night and 

then on Saturday we drive into the park proper to work until we 

go and set up camp and then start happy hour until late.  

There will be lots of walking and work, so you must bring sturdy walking 

boots and bring your favorite strong work gloves if you have those. 

You will need a quick prep lunch. We will be with the cars all day.  

You must be self sufficient Saturday night, there are no facilities out there. 

Be ready for some hard Yacka. 

Make sure you bring fire wood to share  

BYO Shelter, Food, Drinks Water, Very Warm Sleeping & Clothing Gear, 

Strong Boots, Hat, Long Sleeves, Sun Protection  

Photo, Courtesy R,Tink 
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 PEAKE 2023 PICTURE SHOW 
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 PEAKE 2023 PICTURE SHOW 
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 PEAKE 2023 PICTURE SHOW 
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 PEAKE 2023 PICTURE SHOW 

Photos by P. Strazds & B. Mitchell 
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The Platypus Guardian 

 

Peter Walsh, a Hobart resident, is turning a personal hardship into 

a heartfelt mission to protect the threatened platypus population of 

Hobart’s waterways. 

His story is the focus of the upcoming ABC documentary, ‘The 

Platypus Guardian’, premiering Tuesday, 13 June at 8.30pm on 

ABC and iview. 

Walsh’s journey began with a life-altering brain injury diagnosis. In search of 

solace, he found himself drawn to the Hobart rivulet, where he formed an unex-

pected bond with a platypus he named Zoom. Harnessing cutting-edge camera 

technology, Walsh is determined to shed light on the secretive life of this female 

platypus and the challenges she confronts in her increasingly precarious habitat. 

The turning point came when Walsh discovered Zoom ensnared in plastic, high-

lighting the peril facing the platypus population. Enlisting the help of experts, 

Walsh embarked on a deep exploration of the rivulet’s health and the platypus 

community that calls it home. His intimate observations provide a rare glimpse 

into the life of these unique creatures. 

But when bulldozers and a flash flood jeopardise the rivulet, causing Zoom’s sud-

den disappearance, Walsh feels compelled to act. He initiates a grassroots conser-

vation effort, rallying the community to rescue his platypus friends from the 

brink of extinction. 

‘The Platypus Guardian’, a WildBear Entertainment Production, features spec-

tacular natural history footage, capturing never-before-seen moments of the plat-

ypus in its natural habitat. The documentary unveils the enchanting world that 

thrives in the shadows of the city, showcasing Walsh’s race against time to safe-

guard it. 

Screen Australia, in association with Screen Tasmania and with support from 

Content Mint, primarily fund the project. Chadden Hunter serves as the execu-

tive producer, with Nick Hayward and Fraser Johnston as the director/producer 

and producer respectively. Leo Faber is the ABC Executive Producer.           

Available to watch on ABC  i View  
Re printed from https://tvblackbox.com.au/page/2023/06/13/hobart-man-champions-endangered-species-in-riveting-

abc-documentary-the-platypus-guardian/                                                                                                                   

 

I was captivated by this program. It’s as good as any detective story.             

The River Torrens has just be declared as a Platypus Friendly  

Habitat for proposed re-introduction.                                                            

The only Platypus colonies in SA are on Kangaroo Is.                                        
B. Mitchell  , Editor 
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            Australia’s Biggest Eagle, Flinders Ranges                       

https://www.seniorscard.sa.gov.au/weekendplus/regional/australias-biggest-eagle-

found-in-flinders-ranges                                                                                                                              

To Access Hold Cursor over Link Press Ctrl on keyboard, & left click the mouse 

Car Security                                                                                                          

https://www.carexpert.com.au/car-news/how-a-new-car-is-stolen-without-the-key-

in-under-five-minutes            CAR EXPERT                                                                                                             

———————————————————————————————————————————                                     

Steering Wheel Lock                                                                                                          

https://www.9news.com.au/videos/national/drivers-revert-back-to-using-old-

school-steering-wheel-locks/clgg70g2h00350jqpf4pzvjzr                          9NEWS 

https://www.seniorscard.sa.gov.au/weekendplus/regional/australias-biggest-eagle-found-in-flinders-ranges
https://www.seniorscard.sa.gov.au/weekendplus/regional/australias-biggest-eagle-found-in-flinders-ranges
https://www.carexpert.com.au/car-news/how-a-new-car-is-stolen-without-the-key-in-under-five-minutes
https://www.carexpert.com.au/car-news/how-a-new-car-is-stolen-without-the-key-in-under-five-minutes
https://www.9news.com.au/videos/national/drivers-revert-back-to-using-old-school-steering-wheel-locks/clgg70g2h00350jqpf4pzvjzr
https://www.9news.com.au/videos/national/drivers-revert-back-to-using-old-school-steering-wheel-locks/clgg70g2h00350jqpf4pzvjzr
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           This has been around before but worth another run....  

Be sure and cancel your credit cards before you die! This is so priceless and so 

easy to see happening - customer service, being what it is today!  

 

A lady died this past January, and ANZ bank billed her for February and March 

for their annual service charges on her credit card, and then added late fees and 

interest on the monthly charge The balance had  

been $0.00, now is somewhere around $60.00.  

 

A family member placed a call to the ANZ Bank:  

 

Family Member:  

'I am calling to tell you that she died in January.'  

 

ANZ:  

'The account was never closed and the late fees and charges still apply.'  

 

Family Member:  

'Maybe, you should turn it over to collections.'  

 

ANZ:  

'Since it is two months past due, it already has been.'  

 

Family Member:  

So, what will they do when they find out she is dead?'  

 

ANZ:  

'Either report her account to the frauds division or report her to the credit bu-

reau, maybe both!'  

 

Family Member:  

'Do you think God will be mad at her?'  

ANZ:  

'Excuse me?'  

 

Family Member:  

'Did you just get what I was telling you . . . The part about her being dead?'  

 

ANZ:  

'Sir, you'll have to speak to my supervisor.'  
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Supervisor gets on the phone:  

Family Member:  

'I'm calling to tell you, she died in January.'  

 

ANZ:  

'The account was never closed and the late fees and charges still apply.'  

 

Family Member:  

'You mean you want to collect from her estate?'  

 

   ANZ:    'Our system just isn't set up for death. I don't know what more I can do 

to help.'  

 

Family Member:  

'Well, if you figure it out, great! If not, you could just keep billing her. I don't 

think she will care..'  

 

ANZ:  

'Well, the late fees and charges do still apply.'  

 

Family Member:  

'Would you like her new billing address?'  

 

ANZ:  

'That might help.'  

 

Family Member:  

' Rookwood Memorial Cemetery , 1249 Centenary Rd, Sydney, Plot Num-

ber 1049.'  

 

ANZ:  

'Sir, that's a cemetery!'  

 

Family Member:  

'Well, what the #*+##* do you do with dead people on your planet?'  

 
Submitted by Karl Teigesser 
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             This book           saves lives! 

  

 

 

 

 

It is recommended that Club Members carry an up to date copy in their    Vehicle 

Glove   Boxes , Especially on Club Trips or Events. Club Officials would only access 

Personal Information in an Emergency.    

                  Available from the Treasurer for  $2.00                                The 

Emergency Medical Information Book - contains all of your             information and 

medical records which is needed if or when an ambulance is called and you need to 

be transported to a hospital. 

When paramedics are called, a typical scenario is that distraught family members 

may be unable to give correct details of the patient’s condition, or the medication 

they may be on. The paramedics physically have to collect all the patients medica-

tion in the house, try and obtain a medical history and take it to the hospital with 

the patient. 

This small book contains patient contacts, service or carer provider information, 

medications and any medical condition, so a paramedic is able to treat and ready a 

patient for transport to a hospital. 

HAVE ONE ON THE FRIDGE     Has a Magnetic plastic sleeve 

It is recommended that Club Members carry an up to date copy in their Vehicle 

Glove   Boxes , Especially on Club Trips or Events.  

Club Officials would only access Personal Information                                     in an 

Emergency.                                   
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Down Load From       https://www.subaru4wd.asn.au   and click on Membership 

Subaru 4WD  Club  

of  SA Inc. 

Postal Address 

c/o23 Yulinda Tce 

Para Hills  SA  5096 

Email                                            

subaru4wdclub@gmail.com 

ABN 97 484 983 112 

https://www.subaru4wd.asn.au/
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MEMBERSHIP  FEES FOR 2022-2023 

 

METRO                $60.00           

COUNTRY            $50.00 

HALF YEAR        $30.00 

JOINING FEE      $15.00      

IMPORTANT  NOTICE 

IF YOU ARE TAKING PART IN ANY CLUB EVENTS, YOU MUST PUT YOUR NAME ON 

THE TRIP SHEET TO ENSURE THAT YOU ARE COVERED BY THE CLUB’S PUBLIC 

LIABILITY INSURANCE.  YOU CAN DO THIS AT A MEETING OR BY RINGING THE 

CLUB TRIP  CO-ORDINATOR  

AFTER THE LAST CLUB MEETING BEFORE A TRIP, PLEASE INFORM THE TRIP 

LEADER OF ANY ADDITIONS OR CANCELLATIONS PRIOR TO THE COMMENCEMENT 

OF THE TRIP 

THIS IS FOR YOUR OWN PROTECTION AND OURS! 

Did you know that it is in the Club Constitution that your car must be maintained in good 

roadworthy condition with a minimum of 3rd party property insurance?                                               

Do you have a fire extinguisher & RECOVERY KIT with you on club trips?                                                    

It’s a club rule that you carry one  of each.     

Make sure you collect your new 

Club sticker when you pay your 

membership. 

Memberships ARE DUE  PROMPTLY on 1st July 

& are in default if not paid by  30th September.                  

Membership cards will be issued at meetings.          

If you require your card to be posted out to you, 

please contact the Membership Officer .  

Membership forms can be downloaded from  

www.subaru4wd.asn.au 

http://www.subaru4wd.asn.au


                          Club Apparel  

 

       ENQUIRE WHEN THE  NEXT ORDER  WILL BE ARRANGED 

    Hoodies $ T.B.A                      Tee Shirts $ T.B.A                            
 Please Note,  Designs and Sizes and Availability, subject to change 




